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Minutes of the 72nd Annual General Meeting,                                            held in Greenmount Campus, Antrim

on Saturday 3rd October 2015 
1. The meeting was called to order at 4.45 pm by the Chairperson, Mrs Susie Hill.
2. Those present:  Robin Currie, Lorraine McBride, Gail Orr, Susie Hill, John Hill, Mervyn Eddie, Andrew

Clifford, Norman Walsh, Rosemary Walsh, Patrick Lundy, David McCartney, Albert Patterson, Gerry

Ryan, Mary Ryan, Lyndon Corbett, Albert Patterson and David Wright.

3. Apologies for non attendance were received from:  Jen Simpson, Jesus Borobia, Hugh McBride,

 John Witchell and Bill Rafferty.

4. Minutes of 71st AGM on 3rd October 2014:  These had been circulated in advance of the 
meeting and additional copies were available at the meeting.  They were accepted as a true record of that meeting on a proposal by Robin Currie, seconded by Andrew Clifford.
5. Matters arising from
 minutes of previous AGM:  No matters arising from the minutes of the

previous AGM.
6. Correspondence:  The secretary stated that she had received an email from East Antrim Beekeeping

Association that morning as follows:-  ‘We’ve finally got an apiary site in Carnfunnock Country Park after 2 years+ trying as a biodiversity project with the Council.  This was covered by Farming Life, Newsletter and our local newspaper the Larne Times, http/www.larnetimes.co.uk/news/local-news/carnfunnock-country-parkadopts-bee-colony-1-6977259.  We hope it will be the first of a number of sites around the borough where
we will be having strategically placed apiaries on Council property’.  Stephen Robinson.  The secretary emphasized the importance of this for East Antrim Beekeepers. 
7. Reports by UBKA Officers:  The reports of the President, Chairperson and Secretary were

circulated in advance of the meeting and further copies were available at the meeting. 
The President stated that he had nothing further to add except to thank UBKA for his year in office.  The Chairperson also stated that everything was contained in her report and stressed the need for better communication in future.  The Secretary had nothing further to add to her report and stated that she had also circulated a report from the Bee Health Officer which had been received.  
Treasurer’s report:  Although the report had not been circulated in advance, copies were freely available at the meeting.  The Treasurer drew attention to the fact that UBKA’s finances were healthy with a surplus this year of £5000.  He also stated that he had decided not to change banks as we have a facility with the present bank for euro cheques and there is still a discount as we are a charity.  The treasurer highlighted the following – the conference is the big expense; Grace Orbinson is in receipt of payment for all her work with regard to the conference; the entertainer received payment last year and Valentine Hodges received expenses for travelling to each association in order to promote the conference.  The treasurer pointed out that the conference is actually breaking even and it is important to have the sponsors.  Norman Walsh queried the expense of the entertainer.  Susie Hill stated that while the association had been asked to organise and host, UBKA had agreed to pay for the entertainer.  She stated that next year will be different.  Mervyn Eddie asked if there had been any further developments with regard to the insurance claim from Roe Valley.  Gail Orr responded that 6 months ago he had forwarded a copy of the insurance policy to the solicitor acting on behalf of UBKA, however, to date he had not heard anything further.  He stated that the premium will be reviewed in January and hoped the increase if any would be minimal.  Patrick Lundy pointed out that in fact the cost of the conference was only in the region of £13,000 as £1,000 was transferred to the reserve fund and Gail Orr confirmed this to be true.  David Wright queried the item regarding the Supply Chain Project and Gail Orr said this was included in the current set of accounts as not all the money had been received in the previous year.  He also stated that the Pay Pal included in the website was a ‘one off’ payment.  Adoption of the accounts was proposed by Norman Walsh and seconded by John Hill.

David Wright then circulated a report from the Education Committee which had only been received by the Secretary that morning.
8. Adoption of the reports:  On a proposal by David McCartney, seconded by Patrick Lundy the reports were adopted.

9. Beekeeper of the year award:  The Bobby Burns Shield for beekeeper of the year 2015 was awarded to Patrick Lundy.  David McCartney (the previous recipient stated that the front of the shield was now full and he had been advised to commence moving the older names to the reverse of the plaque).  On a proposal by Robin Currie, seconded by David Wright it was agreed that David McCartney should have the changes made and then present the award to Patrick Lundy.  Patrick Lundy thanked the meeting for the award.
Action:  David McCartney to have the shield updated and returned to Patrick Lundy.

10. The UBKA Challenge Shield:  The challenge shield was awarded to Derry and District Beekeepers who produced the best table at the Honey Show 2015.
11. Election of Officers and Auditor for the incoming year:  The Chair, Mrs Susie Hill, requested that Mr Gerry Ryan, FIBKA, take the chair and conduct the election of Officers for 2015/2016.  The Chair and the Committee then resigned.

Role


Nominee(s)

Proposed 

Seconded  
          Elected
President

John Witchell

Mervyn Eddie

Susie Hill

Yes

Vice-president

Dave Atherton

Susie Hill

David Wright

Yes

Chairperson

Susie Hill

David McCartney
Mervyn Eddie         
Yes

Vice-chairperson
Patrick Lundy

David Wright

John Hill

Yes

Secretary

Lorraine McBride
Susie Hill

David McCartney            
Yes

Treasurer

Bill Rafferty

Lorraine McBride
Mervyn Eddie         
Yes

PR & Media 

Robert McCreery &      
Susie Hill

John Hill
             
Yes



David McCartney

Webmaster

Stephen Moore

Susie Hill

David McCartney
Yes

Conference Manager
John Hill

Susie Hill             
Mervyn Eddie 

Yes

Auditor


Gail Orr

Lorraine McBride
Mervyn Eddie

Yes

The Chairman asked for any further nominations and if there were none, he declared the proposed person to be elected.  He congratulated all the members and wished them good luck for the incoming year.
The chain of office was not presented to John Witchell the new President as he was not in attendance.   Mervyn Eddie expressed further thanks to the meeting for his year in office.
12. Any other business:  David Wright recorded thanks to the outgoing President and Treasurer.  John Hill promoted the conference 2016 to all present and asked for support.  Susie Hill stated that brochures for the conference were available and requested all associations to notify the Secretary of any changes to their executive committees with particular reference to their UBKA representatives.   The AGM closed at 5.20 pm.
13. Date of next meeting:  The next meeting will be in room GRC 10, The Resource Centre, Greenmount Campus on 12th November at 7 pm with video conferencing to Enniskillen Campus. 
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